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I. INTRODUCTION 

The County of Los Angeles, Internal Services Department ("County") welcomes this 

opportunity to comment on the proposed update to the California Home Energy Rating System 

program. The County participated in the May 2,2008 workshop, and intends to continue 

coordinating with the California Energy Commission ("CEC") on building energy performance 

and rating programs. The CEC is exerting leadership on this issue at an opportune time, as 

attention turns to how all the sectors of the economy, including the built environment, will 

contribute to achieving California's aggressive climate change goals. 

The County's comments are directed in two areas: 

1. The County would like to work with the CEC on its strategy to increase the utilization of 

this program. One avenue this would be a series of workshops hosted by the CEC and 

other local governments interested in pilot programs. 

2. The regulations as proposed create opportunities for customer confusion and should be 

streamlined, particularly with regard to the actual rating certificate and the number of 

potential providers for this service. 

11. COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES INTEREST IN BUILDING RATING PROGRAMS 

In January 2007, the County of Los Angeles adopted an Energy Policy. The Energy 

Policy is looking comprehensively in four areas: energy and water efficiency; green building 

operations; environmental stewardship; and public outreach and education. In October 2007, the 

Board requested a report on the feasibility of instituting an energy performance benchmarking 

program for all new and existing buildings within the County. (The directive would apply to 

buildings owned and operated by the County, as well as private buildings in unincorporated 

areas.) 

Staffs report back to the Board indicates that a County pilot program utilizing HERS for 

existing residential buildings is feasible and desirable based on the work of the CEC and other, 

already-established local government residential pilot programs. The County will next work 

with its provider utilities and other local governments towards the development of a local pilot 

program to rate energy performance of existing residences. The County would. like to coordinate 

development of a pilot program in conjunction with the CEC and other local governments. 






